

**MINUTES OF MISSOURI STATE UNIVERSITY
COLLEGE PANHELLENIC ASSOCIATION**
September 15th, 2021

The regular meeting was called to order by President Maggie Fix at 4:00 PM in the Union Club. The roll was called by Vice President of Administration Hannah Evans.

CREED

ROLL CALL: AXΩ (Y), ΑΔΠ (Y), ΑΟΠ (Y), ΑΣΑ (Y), ΔΖ (Y), ΓΦΒ (Y), ΣΚ (Y), ΣΣΣ (Y), ΞΟΙ (Y)

GUESTS: Gabby Catlin, Assistant Director of Student Conduct, Office of Student Conduct

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The minutes of the 09/08/21 meeting were approved as distributed. It is motioned by ΑΟΠ seconded by ΣΣΣ.

TREASURER'S REPORT: The Treasurer reported as follows:

Beginning balance	09/01/2021	\$65,014.85
	Revenue	\$0
	Expenses	\$0
Ending balance	09/15/2021	\$65,014.85

OFFICER REPORTS

- A. President Maggie Fix reported:
 - i. No Report
- B. VP of Judicial Affairs Emily Taylor reported:
 - i. No Report
- C. VP of Administration Hannah Evans reported:
 - i. We will be using TimeTree to keep track of events for this semester!
 - i. Please add your upcoming events to the TimeTree at your earliest convince. (Ex. Philanthropy events, educationals)
 - ii. Please be announcing these events at your chapter to maximize turnout for PHA and individual chapters!
 - iii. <https://timetr.ee/s/i--k91EDeAZcOLbF3pYNw0mEIYOYbf-->
 - ii. PHA Sisterhood sweatshirts will be coming out soon! I'll send the delegates proofs of the sweatshirts after!
- D. VP of Recruitment Becca Neumann reported:
 - i. I want to wish Xi Omicron Iota a successful recruitment as they prepare to welcome new women into our PHA community.
- E. VP of Membership Development Emily Hefferle reported:
 - i. I am working on the details for New Member Retreat and will get them to you all soon!
 - ii. If you are interested in getting an All-Council T-shirt, the link to buy them will be in the @mostatepha by the end of the week! Please send it out to your chapters!
 - iii. If you have anything you would like me to plan or do, please feel free to reach out to me through the PHA Suggestion Box (found on CampusLink) or by emailing me at hefferle15@live.missouristate.edu.

- F. VP of Community Relations Morgan Mesle reported:
- i. No Report
- G. VP of Academics Kathryn Deck reported:
- i. Scholarships have been awarded and accepted!
 - ii. 4.0 banquet invites will be sent out Friday. It will be a come and go event.
 - iii. Roundtables with academic chairs will start next week on zoom.
- H. Director of Social Awareness Emily West reported:
- i. Hazing Prevention Week begins on Monday with banners going up.
 - ii. On Tuesday, there will be tabling outside the PSU facing Siceluff where you can sing the Hazing Prevention Pledge from 12-4pm. There will be Pineapple whip for the first 75 people that sign.
 - iii. Also on Tuesday, Sigma Phi Epsilon and Alpha Omicron Pi will be hosting an educational about hazing in Glass102 at 6pm. I highly encourage you to attend!
- I. Director of Marketing and PR Lauren Horton reported:
- i. No Report
- J. Director of Panhellenic Counselors Lizzy Rice reported:
- i. No Report
- K. Fraternity and Sorority Life Advisor Carlye Genisio reported:
- i. If you send 25% of your chapter to the educational event that Emily West mentioned, it will count as an educational event for your chapter.
 - ii. Reminder that there is a President's Meeting on Monday the 20th. Roster updates will be give to Chapter Presidents and will be due the 24th.
 - iii. SOAR Applications for the summer are out. Please inform your chapters.
 - iv. As events begin, make sure your chapters are filling out the proper paperwork.
- L. Associate Director Plaster Student Union/Director of Student Engagement Tara Benson reported:
- i. No Report

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

- A. Judicial Board
 - a. No Report
- B. Membership Recruitment Committee
 - a. No Report
- C. Community Service/Philanthropy Committee
 - a. No Report
- D. Public Relations Committee
 - a. No Report
- E. New Member Education Committee
 - a. No Report
- F. Risk Management/Standards Committee
 - a. No Report

REPORTS OF LIAISONS

- A. Interfraternity Council

- a. No Report
- B. National Pan-Hellenic Council
 - A. No Report
 - B. Student Government Association
 - b. No Report
- B. Student Activities Council
 - a. No Report

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

- A. Motion for discussion on the New Member Day requirement.
 - i. Emily entertains the motion to discuss the New Member Day requirement. It is motioned to by AOP and AXΩ.
 - ii. New Member Retreat is a semesterly event where new members have the opportunity to interact with one another and gain a surplus of knowledge before becoming initiated in their respective chapters! We talk about a variety of topics that are meant to help new members transition into the FSL community! I feel like in order for the event to be successful, it should be required for new members to attend in order to ensure an acceptable turnout and for them to be able to make broader connections in the community.
 - ii. New Member Day is October 3rd, from 1:30-3:30pm.
- B. Motion to close discussion on the New Member Day requirement.
 - i. Emily entertains the motion to close discussion on the New Member Day requirement. It is motioned by AXΩ and ΣK.
- C. Proposed the New Member Day requirement.
 - i. Maggie entertains the motion to propose the New Member Day requirement. It is motioned by AOP and AΣA.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

The following announcements were made:

- A. Alpha Chi Omega
 - i. We are getting ready for our annual Make-A-Wish BBQ with Fiji on September 24th and are so excited!
- B. Alpha Delta Pi
 - i. No Report
- C. Alpha Omicron Pi
 - i. We are so excited to announce that we will be hosting our first philanthropy, Spike Out Arthritis, this Saturday from 4-7pm at Taco Bell Fields. You can sign-up using the link in our instagram bio. It'll be a sand volleyball tournament to raise awareness for our philanthropy, the Arthritis Foundation, and it is \$30 per team of 6-10 people. The winning team will win money towards their philanthropy! Hope to see you there!
- D. Alpha Sigma Alpha
 - i. No Report
- E. Delta Zeta

- i. No Report
- F. Gamma Phi Beta
 - i. Our annual philanthropy event, Mac & Cheese with the GPhiB's, is just a couple weeks away! It will be on Friday, October 1st. We haven't had this event for the past 2 years, so if you don't know what it is, you can come support Girls on the Run while enjoying some Mac & cheese. I will have more details next week!
- G. Sigma Kappa
 - i. No Report
- H. Sigma Sigma Sigma
 - i. We are excited to have added more members to our chapter through the COB process. Tonight, we have our new member dance and we're so excited to get to celebrate them and get to know them better!
- I. Xi Omicron Iota
 - i. We are halfway through recruitment and are excited to be getting to know our PNM's.

The next meeting will be September 29th, 2021 at 4pm in PSU400.

ADJOURNMENT

- A. Maggie entertains a motion to adjourn meeting. It is motioned by ΓΦΒ seconded ΞΟΙ.
 - a. In Favor: ALL
 - b. Opposed: None
 - c. Abstentions: None
- B. The motion passes.

Hannah Evans, Vice President of Administration.
Approval